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1 October 2025 
 
 
Mrs Jasmina Morling 
Director  
International Air Services Commission 
GPO BOX 630 
CANBERRA ACT 2601 
 
By email: Jasmina.MORLING@iasc.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Mrs Morling, 
 
RE: RENEWAL DETERMINATION  
 
Qantas Airways Limited (Qantas) wishes to renew Determination [2015] IASC 108 allocating unlimited 
capacity and frequency per week to Qantas on the United Kingdom route, expiring 30 August 2026. 
 
Until travel restrictions linked to the COVID-19 pandemic were imposed by the Australian Government in 
March 2020, Qantas operated regular passenger services between points in Australia and the United 
Kingdom. In November 2021, Qantas resumed scheduled services between the two countries and 
continues to operate on the route today, with double daily services from Australia to London Heathrow. 
 
Qantas requests renewal of Determination [2015] IASC 108 for a period of 99 years, including the ability 
for the capacity to be used by Qantas to provide joint services with any wholly-owned subsidiary and by 
any wholly-owned subsidiary of the Qantas Group to provide joint services with Qantas. 
 
IASC Act and Policy Statement Considerations 
 
We request that this application be considered against the ‘reasonable capability criterion’ as defined in 
section 8 of the Minister’s Policy Statement. Qantas continues to hold the licences, permits and relevant 
approvals required to operate on and service the route. 
 
We would be pleased to provide any further information the Commission requires. 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 

Megan Morris 
Head of Group International Regulatory Affairs 
 


